
COVID-19
ACADEMIC POLICIES

Andrew College requires all students, regardless of vaccination status to wear masks inside

campus buildings and practice physical distancing per CDC guidelines.   Outdoors, non-vaccinated

students are required to wear masks and practice physical distancing.  When outside, fully

vaccinated students are encouraged to wear masks, although they are not required to wear them,

and should practice physical distancing.  

Faculty have the authority to exclude from the classroom students who refuse to wear their

masks correctly.

Andrew College faculty have the option to schedule meetings via Zoom or in-person with students.

Fully vaccinated Andrew College faculty have the choice to teach without a mask if they utilize a

plexiglass partition and maintain safe physical distancing.  If you are fully vaccinated and choose

not to utilize a plexiglass partition, faculty will need to wear a mask and practice physical

distancing. Non-vaccinated faculty members will be required to wear a mask and practice physical

distancing.  

Certain programs may require students to have COVID-19 vaccinations for full program

participation.

Courses will be delivered in the mode stated on the academic schedule. 

Students and faculty will follow the attendance policy as set forth in the Andrew College Catalog.

These policies will be outlined in the syllabus.

The college has determined classroom capacity after studying suggested physical distancing

guidelines, and seating is indicated in each room.

Laboratory and studio classes will be conducted at the instructor’s discretion to ensure safe

physical distancing.

Faculty members will ask students to enter and leave the classroom in an orderly fashion.

Students and faculty are urged to sanitize when entering and leaving a classroom.

Sanitizing supplies will be available in the classroom buildings. Students may want to bring wipes

to sanitize their own spaces.  

Students are expected to choose one of the designated seats in class on the first day, so the

faculty member will be able to make a chart of the students in their seats.  Classrooms are set up

for safe physical distancing.

Students should email the Dean of Student of Affairs to self-report COVID exposure/symptoms. 

 The Dean of Student Affairs will communicate to the Academic Dean who will notify faculty when

a student is sent home for quarantine/isolation and/or tests positive.  


